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Lancaster Parent-Teacher Organization (PTO)
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Serving the

Mary Rowlandson Elementary School 

and the Luther Burbank Middle School 
May 10, 2010
Meeting Minutes

      I:
 Meeting called to order:
6:35 pm
    II:  Welcome and Introductions:

 Carol Archambault, Greg Billings, Paula Castner, Rita DiStefano French, Diane

 Kilcoyne, David King, PJ Libby, Kathy Meagher, Lisa McCall, Sheila Milioto,

 Susan Munyon, Kas Quinn, Carolyn Soto
    II:
 Treasurer’s Report:  Susan Munyon


Total PTO balance:  $30,900.08
   III:  Funding Requests:
           NE Aquarium (7th Grade) – Greg Billings 
          
Seventh grade class requested $975.00 funding for 2 buses to the NE


Aquarium on June 7th.  While there they will be viewing the movie “Under


the Sea”.  (88 students).  

Motion for an amount not to exceed $975.00.  APPROVED
          NE Aquarium (1st Grade) – Carol Archambault 

          
First grade class requested $796.00 funding for 2 buses and T-shirts for their 


annual trip to the NE Aquarium.  
        Motion for an amount not to exceed $796.00.  APPROVED

Discovery Museum (Pre-School) – Diane Kilcoyne for Pam Harris


        Pre-school planning their annual trip to the Discovery Museum for 60

          students.  Motion for 2 buses not to exceed $396.00.  APPROVED.
 Cultural Enrichment – Lisa McCall


Requested funding to cover cultural enrichment programs for the 2010-

         2011 school year.  Motion for the PTO to approve a budget of $10,000.  

         APPROVED

   IV:  New Business/Programs:
           Rachel’s Challenge – Rita DiStefano French

   Tabled until next year

           Andrew Foster Scholarship – Rita DiStefano French

                       Discussion regarding Alex Doucette Scholarship tabled until December

            Ice Cream Social – Paula Caster


PTO ice cream social to introduce parents to the PTO will be held Friday, 


September 7th.  Letters sent to local ice cream vendors to invite them to participate 

in an ice cream scooper bowl were they can promote their place and ice cream.  The parents and students in attendance will vote for the best ice cream vendor.  The winning vender will receive a certificate naming them the preferred ice cream place by the MRE & LBM students & parents.  All vendors will be acknowledged in the local newspapers.  
     V:  Program Updates:


Barnes & Noble – Paula Castner


     Barnes and Noble was successful and final numbers will be presented at 



     the next PTO meeting.    


Summer Theater – Paula Caster


     To date 17 students are signed-up from the Bolton, Stow and Lancaster 



     and 6 parents to help with scenery and costumes.  Paula to still 



     waiting for the final approval from Mr. Woods to have the camp and 



     production at the NRHS auditorium.  May need to hire 2 individual



     light people from the outside at $300/person.  Funding to be taken 



     from the camp tuitions paid.


Tornado Family Night – Sheila Milioto


     Flyers went out to families.  Large posters will be placed around the



     school as reminders.  


Dance Events – Kas Quinn


     Daddy/Daughter dance had 235 total in attendance and fun had by all. 
               Questionnaires came back like the time of year for the dance.  Final
               numbers will be reported next meeting.  



     Mother/Son dance currently have 130 tickets sold and volunteers are 



     still needed.  Sheila will send out an email to members and Sean O’Shea 


     to send out a Connect-Ed notice for volunteers.

     V:  Program Updates continued:

Cold Stone Creamery – Ann Fleury



     Fundraiser sales net the PTO a $710.60 profit.  Ann would like to run 
               the fundraiser again next year at the same time.  
             Electronic Sign – Rita DiStefano-French


  Bill Spratt currently has $7,000 from the district to spend on a sign.  He 

  is working with the planning board to make sure there are not zoning 

  by-laws that would block the use if the LED sign.  The Town has also 

  committed money to the project.  Bill’s goal is to place the order and

  have the sign installed by the end of the summer.  
   VI:   Board Elections & Event Coordinators – Rita DiStefano-French

President - Rita DiStefano French (returning for a second term)          

Vice President – Lisa McCall (returning for a second term)          

Secretary – Carolyn Soto


Treasurer – Still open 


Event Coordinators still needed for:



After School Programs



Banking for America



Family Portraits



“Green Cash” Recycling Programs
  VII:  Miscellaneous:  (Any ideas or questions from members)
                         Teachers Appreciation thank you notes passed around
 VIII: Next Meeting:  Monday, June 14, 2010 at 6:30 MRE cafeteria
    IX:  Meeting adjourned  7:50 pm
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